1st Newberg Youth Lacrosse Board Meeting
December 22, 2014
Opening Remarks: 6:32
Attendees:
· Fred Osborn
· Brian Kirschner
· Kara Rayburn
· Madison Paskett 
· Terry Paskett
· Mark Martin
· Brian Wood
· Jeremy Hayden
[bookmark: _GoBack]
I. Intro: Mark had each attendee intro themselves and comment on their involvement in lacrosse. Mark handed out the policies and procedures. 
a. Call for approval of the minutes of the first meeting on 12/10/14. Passed. 
b. Reviewed the agenda and called for other items to add. 
II. Old business- 
a. Review of policies and procedures. Thank you Jeremy, Brian, and Terry for your hard work on the policies. 
i. Officers term limits- Discussion of 2 people are year and a half and two are year.
1. President and Secretary serve 2 years
2. VP and At Large will do year and a half
a. May of next year end and can be re-voted in.
ii. Meeting cadence- Meetings start in Oct. once a month with last meeting in February, when season starts
1. Special meetings can be called if needed
2. Follow up in June for a review of the season and then off until Oct.
iii. Brian Wood made a motion for everyone to review the policies and we will vote officially vote on it at next meeting. They are tentatively approved until then. 
b. Officers
i. Mark handed out Criminal History Verification forms. All people on the board must have a criminal history approval. 
III. Committee Assignments
a. Mark reviewed the official policy from the past. 
i. Officials Coordinator- Most important, Jeremy will send an email to those on volunteer list and those at parents meeting
1. Girls program CPRD not involved in. 
2. In boys CPRD pays and trains the officials. Boys had 5 or 6 last year. Officials have to have insurance and are under contract with CPRD. Need to schedule around high school games because those are the refs for boys. There has to be 2 year separation of each to what they are officiating. Adults are encouraged to volunteer.
3. Referee meetings are end of January
4. January 31st for coordinator meeting for refs 9am, sport office in Beaverton
ii. Equipment Coordinator- Important, Jeremy will send an email to those on volunteer list and those at parents meeting
1. Stored at CPRD. Jeremy already ordered balls. Simple job already done. Jeremy requesting a location in CPRD to store items at some point. Sherwood and Beaverton offer rentals, that is a possibility here someday. Revenue could go back into buying more equipment. Or we can have a swap sale where anyone can bring in old equipment for credit. Possible a fundraiser this year could fund this for next year. We need to inventory what we have at this point. 
2. Boys side could be expanded to field scheduling as well. Very tight to have 3 teams at Mt. View. 
iii. Coach of Coaches- possible not as needed
1. Leader and encourages training of coaches.
2. Not needed, Brian will do boys and Terry will do girls
iv. Fundraiser Coordinator- possible not as needed
1. Order the hats, sweatshirts, etc.
2. Can brainstorm other events
a. Snack bar?
v. Communication Coordinator- Jeremy already in this position
1. Web site, Facebook, etc. 
2. Will be handing out informational fliers at basketball games. Have a table with the gear and a banner. Jan 17th- Feb 14th
a. Can get some high school students to man the table
b. Jeremy will ask in email sent to parents who attended meeting and volunteers
IV. New Business
a. Coaches
i. Boys coaches and teams not set
1. Discussion still ongoing
ii. Only girls coach is Terry and Madison. Girls coaches need certifications.
1. Need parents to get trained and Terry and Madison will help lead. 
2. January 17th, Sat 9am CPRD first aide. Costs $5 if the coaches make it, 35 if they are no shows. 2 coaches per team need it. Good for 2 years
b. Registration
i. Open now till close date of Feb 28th, but they are allowed until March 1st. Announced on CPRD Facebook page, reader board, and 14 signs
1. Costs
a. CPRD is now $140 (3_4) $160 older teams with a $30 discount on second child. 
b. Mark reviewed the other cities in the area. Some are close, others are more expensive.
i. Baseball has team sponsors. That helps hold costs down. 
c. Fundraising very important. 
i. How do we make this more economical for parents. 
ii. Can we do sponsorship? Banners on the turf field. There are also scholarships. 
ii. Team registration needed by March 1st.
V. Start of Season
a. Scheduling
i. Over holidays we will start working on the schedules. By next meeting this should be worked out and coaches will present. 
ii. PCC allows for practice on the field by the club house. We can mark the field.
iii. Different ages schedule with other teams on different nights
1. Girls turned in end of January
iv. 7/8 boys and girls schedule on same nights
1. Boys first week of March scheduling night
a. 3_4 Saturday only games
VI. Open questions
a. Logo- nothing official
i. Will bring to next meeting and vote on it.
Meeting called: 8:20
Next meeting January 12th, 6:30 PM at CPRD Administration Building



